12-Sep-06


Notes for

Dark Energy Survey (DES) DECam Project

 Working Group Meeting (WGM)

Friday, September 01, 2006
10:30 – 12:00 Noon in the Snake Pit

Attending:  Ed Temple, Jeff Appel, Wyatt Merritt, Bob Tschirhart, Paul Philp, John Peoples, Hugh “Mont” Montgomery, Greg Bock, Douglas Tucker, Brenna Flaugher, Dean Hoffer, Jim Strait

1) HQ Interactions:  Feedback on Discussions with Headquarters [Mont/Brenna/John]

Mont – has spoken with office of HEP.  Kathy told Mont that Wayne Van Citters (head of astronomy at NSF) and Robin Staffin have met once but will need to meet again. Kathy is currently visiting CERN.

Brenna – had an e-mail exchange with Kathy (as described in WGM minutes from 8/25), who won’t be back until Sept. 6.  

John – nothing to add.

Paul – Kathy does not want MOU signed yet.  Also, paper review may not be a paper review; it may end up being a paper review, a formal review, or a less formal review.

Action Item [Brenna?]:  Write response to recent Director’s Review and send to the Director.  Make it available on the OPMO website for Kathy to access if she so chooses.

2) Guidance from Associate Director: [Mont]  

a) The FY07 budget.  The budget for R&D in FY07.
We know nothing useful on the FY07 budget.  DES may or may not be in the FY07 Initial financial plan depending on how OHEP is handling the Dark Energy R&D funding.
b) Précis of pertinent discussions you've had with Kathy Turner or other OHEP personnel regarding DES.
See Item 1 above.

c) Summary of actions, developments, or plans you've consummated with the "other Directors" (Dunning & Mould).
Mont has a meeting today at 3PM with Dunning and Mould.

Mould has expressed the intent to interact directly on this (and not delegate to Boroson).

It would be useful to mention to Mould at today’s meeting that Kathy does not want the MOU signed.  Perhaps signing the MOU is Staffin’s purview… or perhaps not.  

d) Discussion of who "formally transmits" the CD-1 package to HQ.

Paul will be the one to formally transmit the CD-1 package to HQ.

Who transmits the CD-1 package to Paul?  It is not Mont.  Paul communicates directly with the Project Manager and Mont is kept informed.

e) Need an agreement with DOE on when to start counting for the TPC.  Since "CD-0?"
There is a document (a memorandum from Glenn Crawford) that gives some guidance.  This document indicates considerable flexibility in this matter.

f) We need a Fermilab / DECam proposal for how to handle spares.
Done.  See discussion under Item 3 below.

g) Any additional guidance on funding.  The total?  The profile?
No additional guidance on the funding.  DECam had a review which advised on cost, which can provide a range for CD1.  PM should adjust the range of costs for CD1 based upon the reviewers’ recommendations.  Later, refine costs for CD2.  Do not go into excessive rework of detail at this stage.  

We have not done an Earned Value Report for FY06.  What should we do for FY07?  Reviewers recommended that it should be started before the CD2 review.  It cannot be done before December or perhaps even later. We are only required to do EV Reporting for MIE (this was true for CDF and D0), but we will develop the system on R&D.
h) Preliminary Project Management Plan disposition.
The reviewers recommended an in-depth QA plan.  There is a brief description of QA in the preliminary PMP.  It is up to DECam to decide how to respond to the reviewers’ recommendation. In particular, PM should decide if a more detailed description of the QA plans will be included in the CD1 documentation or if it will wait until CD2.

Action Item [Brenna/Wyatt]: Give latest PPMP to OPMO (Ed/Dean), Jim Strait, and Greg Bock to review and feed back any recommended changes prior to CD1 documentation submittal to DOE.
3) DES-DECam Status / Progress on All CD-1 Documentation [Wyatt/Brenna]

CD1 documentation is waiting for a new cost and schedule (in progress).

L2 managers have been asked to reassess the cost and schedule for their WBS tasks  in light of the recommendations from the review..

Paul has had some interaction with Chicago office on the spares issue. (Ie., how should spares be counted?  Should they be part of the project or should there be a special funding. )  The current feeling is that the spares are DECam-specific and should be in the DECam budget.  Still need to decide on the number of spares needed.  15% is a sort of standard from Brenna’s experience.  It was noted that no SDSS chips have had to have been replaced, and only one in the CFHT camera.  The 15% should go into MOU.

One of the recommendations from the review was that DES “consult with Fermilab Directorate on best method for differentiating R&D base and contingency costs from MIE costs”. In addition, a discussion topic in the breakout sessions focused on how to account for the possibility that the CCD R&D may produce devices that meet the scientific requirements.  Brenna provided a proposal which is available on today’s meeting website:

http://www.fnal.gov/directorate/OPMO/Projects/DES/WGM/2006/09_01/CCD-procurement-sept.pdf
To summarize:
· She will add another lot (3A) to the processing runs of CCDs as recommended by the reviewers
· She estimated the cost and # of devices procured on R&D funds that may ultimately pass all the tests.
There was much discussion of the options for including these costs in the project.  The discussion concluded that she should work with PPD and the directorate to come up with a solution.
Along these lines, Ed noted that one could include R&D funded components as part of the final device by the simple expedient of a "zero-cost transfer".  This allows one to document that the components are part of the final capitalized equipment, yet have been provided free of charge to the MIE - like the in-kind contributions of other funding agencies.

4) Timeline [Ed/Dean] 

· Oct 2006:  DOE CD-1 Review

· Near term goal :  doc’s on website by end of September

Action Item [Paul]: Inform the DECam project on the final decision regarding the format of the DOE CD-1 review (paper review or otherwise).

· Jan 2007:  Director’s Performance Management System Review (EVMS)

· Delivery may be problematic, although a plan could be in place

· Feb 2007:  Director’s Review for CD-2/3a

· Mar 2007:  DOE Performance Management System Review (EVMS)

· Paul may want to bring in additional colleagues from other projects

· Mar 2007:  DOE CD-2/3a Review

· Aug 2007:  DOE CD-3b (Paper?) Review 

· For full construction start in 1QFY08

When do we want to start our monthly reports?  It would be December or January at the earliest.

5) Status of Action Items [Brenna/Wyatt]

a) Work with PPD and the directorate to address the issue on how to handle the CCDs from the R&D lots which may end up in the focal plane. [Brenna]
In progress.  (See discussion under Item 3 above.)

b) Work with Mont to determine how spares will be handled and assure their cost is included in the appropriate budget.  [Brenna/Wyatt]

Done. See item 3 above. 
c) Develop proposal for Mont and DOE to concur with for the start date after which R&D is to be tracked and reported on as part of the TPC.  Need to determine prior to final submittal of the CD-1 documentation to DOE.  [Brenna/Wyatt]

In progress.

NEXT MEETING:  SEPTEMBER 15

